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Date: October 17, 2000
From: Hal Weinreb

TO: Distribution via e-mail: Art Brody, Knarig Arabshian, Joe Flicek, John Hayden, Mike Keating, Gautam Nair, Santo Pittsman, Henning Schulzrinne, Li Wang, Tom Wing ,Zhou Zhen

SUBJECT: ephone 2.1-2.2 Status  as of Oct 16,2000.doc
Following is an updated status of the hardware and software problems for the 2.2 ephone. A review meeting was held on Oct 16 at Columbia with Gautam Nair, Knarig Arabshian, Li Wang and Zhou Zhen with Mike Keating joining us by a conference call. 

Two developer’s platforms have been put together by Mike using 2 of the stuffed PCB boards that ppi/TZ fabed last month. Mike is currently engaged in the compilation and emulation of the new  boot loader, Altera and the TI DSP software. After this is completed he will send the developer’s platforms to Columbia for them to continue with their debugging of the stack software. We have not yet given ppi/TZ approval to proceed with the fabing  of the remaining 95 ephones of  the 100 order until this is completed in the event we have to add some SRAM memory. Existing problems and status are detailed below:

	Hardware Problems 
	Hardware/Software Engineer 
	Status/Comments

	TI TMS320C32 DSP chip memory allocation (malloc) problem.
	Knarig Arabshian with assistance from Henning.
	This is still the major open problem. When the new DSP code was run on the existing 2.1 board it was found that only 50K out of the available 72K chip memory was being utilized. There is now a 3 prong simultaneous attack of the problem:

· Henning has rewritten the malloc code and it has now replaced the TI version.

· Mike forwarded a code composer package to Gautam to try as this has a different compiler, integrator and assembler. This integrated development environment was formerly not available for  the TI TMS 320C32.

· There has been an exchange of email with the TI tech staff but so far no solution. 

	Altera EPLD. Mike found discrepancies among the two Columbia graphical design files (GDF) source codes and the Altera pin connections on the as-built 2.1 board.
	Mike Keating and one of his associates and Zhou Zhen.
	This is a problem that is in the process of being solved. Mike has burnt the code from an existing 2.1 board’s Altera into the new 2.2 board Altera and it appears OK. He will finalize the tweaking of  the timing after the complete board is put together. He and Zhou can then finalize and document the source code. 

	New functional 2.2 developer’s board with the flash adapter runs for a short time then stops. 
	Mike Keating
	Mike is working with the DSP Research Co. emulator and will visit Columbia/Gautam with the

Board to try the TI emulator to get around this problem. 

	                                                ……….        See next page for Software Status

Software Status 



	Boot loader program
	John Hayden
	Software completed.  Debugging was delayed until receipt of the flash memory adapter which is now on-hand Debugging of the functional 2.2 board has begun.

	Ephone software stack. 
	Gautam, Knarig, Li, Zhou
	Approximately 22 out of the 55 modules in the version 2.1 stack software are newly written or revised and need to be compiled and debugged prior to alpha testing. This includes all of the User Interface modules. 

Debugging is in-progress but needs the developer’s board to complete. Several bugs have been found in the Network Modules and are being corrected. 
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